
Independent Review of the Planning System

Scope of work

The consultant, with support of the review team and any additional resources, is
responsible for undertaking the following scope of work:

1. Consult with stakeholder groups and communities throughout the State to
identify key issues for consideration in developing a strategic, focused,
streamlined and transparent planning system for WA;

2. Develop, in consultation with the Department, a process for receiving and
reviewing ideas on easily implementable improvement initiatives ( quick wins )
from stakeholders and the community;

3. Review the identified key areas for examination and any additional significant
matters raised during consultation;

4. Examine any relevant interstate and overseas planning systems to ensure that
relevant best practice options that may assist in tackling planning system issues
or making the WA system more efficient and effective;

5. Review the functions, membership, role and structure of the WAPC and its
committees with respect to their relationships with the Department, other state
agencies and local government and clarify the responsibilities of each;

6. Recommend methods and practices to ensure a more open and
understandable planning system;

7. Recommend a framework for a community participation plan for both plan
making and decision making in the WA planning system;

8. Assess the usefulness of moving towards development assessment pathways
to increase the certainty for simple, standard developments and provide a
tailored approach for more complex developments;

9. Review Development Assessment Panels (DAPs) particularly in respect to
accountability and transparency;

10. Provide advice relevant to Western Australia on how the planning system
should best link planning and infrastructure delivery to strategic planning for
growth and move to sustainable settlement pattern;

11. Provide advice on how the planning system should adapt to new technology,
tools and methods that will help make the planning system more effective.

12. Advise on the priority, resources and timeframes required for any
recommended changes; and

13. Provide advice on any other matter that the Minister refers to the Review Team,
or the review team considers should be included during the review period,
including testing current plans and proposals to ensure that they align with the
direction of this review.


